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Caroline Gaver Receives 
Governor’s Lifetime Achievement Award

The Literacy Council of Frederick 
County’s long-time president Caroline 

Gaver received the Governor’s Lifetime 
Achievement Award in Annapolis on 
October 26 presented by Mrs. Yumi 
Hogan, Maryland’s First Lady. Of the 15 

Caroline Gaver is seen receiving the Gov-
ernor’s Lifetime Achievement Award from 
Maryland First Lady Yumi Hogan. Photo: 
Governor’s O�ce Photo Gallery

Two local businesses partnered with 
the Literacy Council this year to help 

their employees to improve their literacy 
skills. Volunteer tutors Denise Dertzbaugh 
and Martin Cole were instrumental in the 
success of these new programs, working 
closely with the businesses to identify 
vocabulary and daily conversation skills 
and work with the employees so they can 
apply their learning in their jobs.  Denise 
developed and led a 10-week class at 
Brewer’s Alley for kitchen workers from 
�ve downtown restaurants.  Plans are now 
underway to continue the classes for a new 
group of employees.  

Martin tutors employees from the Magic 
Foot Spa several days a week for 2-2 ½ 
hours helping with conversation scenarios 
and vocabulary.  According to business 
owner Weiyi (Wendy) Luo, learning 
to communicate with her customers is 
essential to the success of her business, 
which provides deep tissue massages, 
re�exology and acupressure sessions to 
relax and relieve pain.  Denise is a retired 
teacher and Martin a retired U.S. Postal 
Service Employee.

Workplace Literacy 
Programs Launched

Martin Cole is seen with several  students 
that he tutors at Magic Foot Massage. 
Photo: Bill Green, Frederick News-Post

awards presented, Caroline received the 
only Lifetime Achievement award, which 
recognizes an individual who has exhibited 
a lifelong commitment to volunteerism 
and community service. Nominees must 
have made a substantial and long-term 
sustained impact in the community as a 
result of their service e�ort.

Caroline has contributed over 28,300 
hours of service in various roles and has 
trained about 2,500 volunteer tutors for 
Frederick Co. and 500 in surrounding 
counties. �ese tutors have helped over 
8,000 adults.  Currently, the Council 
supports over 100 tutors all trained in part 
by Caroline. Last year they contributed 
over 14,000 hours and provided free, 
one-on-one basic literacy tutoring and life 
skills to over 200 adults. She has served 
in every volunteer position available, 
including terms as board president or vice 
president exceeding 20 years. She was also 
instrumental in helping to form Literacy 
Councils in Washington, Carroll and 
Garrett Counties.  

“Caroline has been the linchpin of the 
Literacy Council. Only in the last four 
years has the Council employed sta�. 
While her leadership has inspired others, 
most remarkable is her devotion to 
maintaining the organization. She has 
raised funds, sought board members, 
appeared before organizations to promote 
the work of the Council and attended to 
the mundane but necessary details that are 
essential to the existence and success of an 
organization. �e vitality and e�ectiveness 
of the Literacy Council today are primarily 
due to Caroline’s vison and dedication to 
the cause of literacy.”  
                          John Tisdale, Board Member

One in ten Frederick County adults is functionally illiterate.
Together we can end illiteracy.

Phil Bowers, President of Fountain Rock 
Management Corp., is seen with Literacy 
Council students, chef Mario, Catherine 
Cox, and Denise Dertzbaugh.



Dear Literacy Enthusiasts –
I’m thrilled to be the newly elected President 
of the Literacy Council Board of Directors. I 
joined the Board in 2011, at a time when I was 
seeking an opportunity to volunteer and to 
make a positive contribution to the Frederick 
community that I love.

In addition to my volunteer position with 
the Literacy Council, I work as an analyst 
in Enterprise Change Management at 
State Farm, and I also volunteer with 
the Association of Change Management 
Professionals. Outside of work and 
volunteering, I love to travel, and of course I 
love to read.

One of my earliest memories was having 
my mom read a book to me and asking her, 
over and over, when I was going to learn to 
read myself! Since then, reading has been a 
central part of my life, and the opportunity 
to help others read is truly a gi�.

All of the success stories from our students 
are compelling, but I think you just need 
to hear one or two stories of people getting 
better jobs or becoming U.S. citizens to 
understand the impact of this work.
I hope to carry on the mission of the 
Literacy Council in a way that will make 
those who have come before me proud. 
�e Literacy Council has been around for 
52 years, and the need for our services 
has never been greater. If you’d like more 
information about volunteering as a tutor, 
other volunteering opportunities, or if you 
know someone who might bene�t from our 
services, please get in touch!

bethlowe@frederickliteracy.org
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Literacy Council volunteer tutors transform 
lives every day in Frederick County. 
�roughout my �rst year on the job I kept 
hearing this word “transform.” Now I have 
seen this in action and witnessed the impact 
– in the stories of parents, grandparents, 
families and children whose lives have 
been changed for the better. ProLiteracy, 
our national a�liate organization, recently 
shared the following quote: “�e single 
greatest indicator of a child’s future success 
is the literacy level of the parents.” Giving 
the gi� of literacy has a multiplier e�ect, 
empowering our community, contributing 
to its wellbeing and continued economic 
growth one person at a time.

�ere are so many stories of hope, yet it 
is clear this work is far from complete.  I 
recently heard from a grandmother who 
expressed gratitude for the e�orts of a 
newly-trained tutor to help her grandson.  
�e same day a single mother visited our 
o�ce in tears asking for a tutor so she could 
help her eight-year old daughter progress 
in school. We learn of employees who are 
working multiple jobs with no hope of 
earning a living wage without a high school 
diploma, but where do they begin if they 
can’t read. We are inspired by employers 
who are eager to support workplace literacy 
programs to help their employees succeed. 
  
Consider giving the gi� of a tutor this coming 
year by volunteering or making a �nancial 
contribution so that we can reach more 
families with the power of literacy. Investing 
in adult literacy is also about investing in 
Frederick County’s future.  �ank you.

lauriefisher@frederickliteracy.org



Every �rst and third Tuesday the Literacy  
Council hosts a special class that helps 

to meet the challenges of a multinational 
group of adults. Students and tutors join 
together on the “o�” Tuesdays to plan 
the classes together. �e �rst half of the 
class features a presentation by the tutor 
or students to learn about their country of 
origin as well as the story of their �rst year 
in the United States. �e tutors present on 
civics topics and holidays, including most 
recently, Halloween. Students then break 
into groups and discuss prepared questions, 
and participate in short grammar lessons 
and instruction on idioms. 

�e inspiration for this class came from 
students Seham Juakiem and Yun Wang. 
Class faculty includes volunteer tutors 
Maria Kummerfeldt, Silvia Muñoz-
Salomon and Catherine Coundjeris.

External activities in the community 
have also been incorporated into the class 
schedule  -- including collaborating with 
FCC’s Spanish class taught by Professor 
Laura Cordova and attending their 
National Heritage Festival.  �e class gave 
presentations in English on Venezuela, 
Peru, and Brazil during the visit to FCC.  
Literacy Council students attended FCC’s 
celebration of the Day of the Dead to share 
information about Halloween traditions 
in English and tell some ghost stories and 
read poetry to Professor Cordova’s class.

Field trips have also been organized to 
the Frederick Memorial Hospital for 
tours led by tutor and FMH employee 
Nan Principe-Crockett, the Rose Hill 
Manor Museum and the Francis Scott 
Key Memorial as an extension of a civics 
lesson.  A �anksgiving celebration 
is planned with presentations about 
�anksgiving’s history and conversations 
about celebrations of other cultures.  

Ghanaian Man Learns to Read and Write 
to Help His Kids

As a child and younger man in Ghana, 
Ya Ya Musah, complied with African 

culture and honored his father’s wishes. 
He worked hard in the �elds of his family’s 
plantain and cattle farm during the hot and 
dry, as well as chilly rainy seasons year a�er 
year and did not go to school.  

Today, at the age of 36 in Frederick, 
thousands of miles from home, he is playing 
catch-up and learning to read and write 
thanks to the help of Literacy Council 
volunteer tutor Je� Trewhitt.  He has a young 
son and new-born daughter and he wants 
to be able to help them do their homework 
when they start school.  He also wants to 
be able to read street signs better when 
he is driving to make his job easier.  And 
maybe, once he has mastered reading and 
writing, he can explore more educational 
opportunities.

It’s not an easy task learning to read and 
write when you have to get up at 4:30 a.m. 
each morning for a job delivering packages 
and envelopes to o�ces all over Frederick 
and Hagerstown. Ya Ya must drive round-
trip to a warehouse in Spring�eld, Virginia, 
to pick up his packages and o�en does not 
end his day until 4:30 p.m.  

Some days, he has to cancel his tutoring 
session when he can’t be home until 6 or 
6:30. On occasion, when he is being tutored, 
he dozes o� brie�y, a result of the stress and 
fatigue of his demanding job. But still he 
persists and meets with a tutor an hour to 75 
minutes a day three days a week.  He said he 
has no choice.  “It’s your life at stake,” Ya Ya 
said. “If you can’t read or write, you can’t do 
anything.  I have two kids and I have to learn 

to read and write so I can direct them in the 
right way.  I want to be able to help them 
with their homework.”

In the time he has been working with Je�, 
he has gone from learning the alphabet, 
to learning words that describe pictures, 
to reading at about a second grade level.  
�ough he still has a long way to go, he is 
making steady progress and no one could be 
happier than his wife Patience.

Now that he has completed two levels in the 
Laubach Way to Reading curriculum series 
used by the Literacy Council for beginning 
readers, Ya Ya is able to read some of the 
names and words on his delivery manifest at 
work and words on street signs.  He intends 
to be ready to help his toddler son Elijah and 
new-born daughter Laila when they learn to 
read in several years. 

New Giving Societies Launched
Businesses, foundations and individuals 
supporting Literacy Council programs 
will be recognized as philanthropic 
leaders through the new Giving Societies 
initiative for their commitment to 
empowering adults through English 
language pro�ciency. Contact Laurie 
Fisher, Executive Director at laurie�sher@
frederickliteracy.org.

SAVE THE DATE: Literacy Council’s 
Scrabble® MANIA for Literacy
Support us by participating in an exciting 
a�ernoon of Scrabble® on Sunday, March 
6, 2016, 2-5 p.m., Delaplaine Arts Center! 
Interested players and sponsors contact 
Diana Halleman, 301-600-2066.

Students Lead �e 
Way in New Class



Whom did we serve?
Basic Literacy Students: 19
ESL Students: 198

Volunteer and Student Growth
2010 2015  % Growth
98 120 Volunteers       22%
116 217 Students       87%

All Literacy Council direct services are provided by volunteers. Last year our 120 volunteers contributed over 14,000 hours of their time, 
equaling approximately 350 40-hour work weeks, equating to a monetary value of $323,000 (based on a standardized hourly rate of $23.07).

Note: �e Board of Directors approved this de�cit budget for the Literacy Council’s �rst year with a part-time paid Executive Director. One of the goals in 
hiring an Executive Director is to increase the Council’s fundraising and development programs. �e Council is using cash available for operations resulting 
from prior year surpluses to cover the de�cit spending. *Fundraising expenses include $14,100 from a one-time grant for the development of a fundraising plan.

2014-2015 Finances
Revenue – $75,717

• Individuals

• Businesses

• Grants

• Investment

$5,037

$47,500

$17,777

$5,403

• Program

• Administration

• Fundraising*

Expenses – $106,826

$21,171

$65,962$19,693

Businesses
Allstate - the Giving
  Campaign
Amazon.com
Better World Books
Keeney & Basford, P.A.
  Funeral Home
Leidos Biomedical
  Research
Mid-Atlantic Hispanic
  Chamber of Commerce
State Farm Insurance
Woodsboro Bank

Foundations, Trusts  
& Grants
Ausherman Family
  Trust
Betty Seligmann Literacy
  Endowment Fund
Community Foundation
  of Frederick Co.
Delaplaine Foundation
Dollar General Literacy
  Foundation
Rotary Club of Carroll
  Creek
Schwab Charitable Fund
�e Nora Roberts
  Foundation
United Way of Frederick
  County
United Way of the 
  National Capital Area
William E. Cross 
  Foundation
Women’s Giving Circle
  of Frederick County

Community Partners
Asian American Center
  of Frederick

Frederick Community
  College
Frederick County
  Public Libraries

Individuals
Anonymous
Richard “Ric” Adams
Mr. & Mrs. John  
  Allemang
Joanne B. Arch�eld
Betty Bagett
�omas Barron
Sue Basford
Gene Beall
Tracey Beidleman
Judith Benedict
Brenda Brenna
Philip Berkheimer
Susan Birch
Judith Brennan
Alice Brouillet
Kate Bu�er
Michael Bunitsky
Mark J. Butler
Letty Carpenter
Martin Cole
Leslie Connell
Martha Copeland
Catherine Cox &
  Charles Murray
Jill Cox
Gerald Crouch
Linda Crough
Pat Custer
Mr. & Mrs. Howard 
  O. Cyrus
Marianne Dacey
Sherry DeFrancisci
George Delaplaine
Frank & Denise 
  Dertzbaugh
Donna Dicks

Carroll Doggett
Sandy Doggett
Alex Dommerich
Gloria Dubin
Katherine Echols
Judith Elmer
James French
Barbara Gates
Mr. & Mrs. James E. 
  Gangawere
Joel & Caroline Gaver
G. Geiger
Caroline M. Gessert
H. Gibson
Bruce Gourley
Mr. & Mrs. Randall B. Gray
Mr. & Mrs. Edmond B.
  Gregory III
Joseph & Diana Halleman
Pat Hanberry
Mr. & Mrs. Lester R.
  Haney
Jo Ann and Ervan Hare
Patricia Hart
Larry Hauver
Andrea Highland
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Hill
Laurie Fisher & Brian 
  Hundertmark
Alice Irvan
Carolyn Judd
Samuel Keiter
Patrick Kennedy
Bruce Kenworthy
Claire Kondig
Janet Kuhns
Rev. & Mrs. Albert K. 
  Lane, III
Deborah Long
Jill & Mark Long
Beth & Daniel Lowe
James Mackley
Anna Maslowicz

Dr. & Mrs. Robert H. Mayernik
P.D. May�eld
Lori Maze
Francesca McCarter
Kit McCullough
Suellen McGovern
Rita McGowan
Eleanor Milligan
Linda Moran
Linda Moser
Stan Mount
Lisa & Eric Myers
Maria Nichols
Susan No�singer
Janet & Maurice O’Leary
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Poteat
Freida Pryor
Frances Randall
Mr. & Mrs. Myron Randall, Jr.
Ruthann Randall
Kerry Reynolds
MaryJo Richmond
Mr. & Mrs. William P.  
  Rittelmeyer
Irene Romersa
Joyce Routzahn
Barry Salisbury
Phyllis Schwartz
Stanley Schweinfurth
Bruce Shull
Patricia Siedling
Fred Spahr
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Talley, Jr.
John Tisdale
Debra Tyson
Wanet Tyson
Doris Vierbuchen
Ben Vivari
Cynthia Walker
Geordie Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. James Writer

Event Sponsors
Richard ‘Ric’ & Ann Adams
Leidos Biomedical Research  
Frederick County Bank

Religious Organizations
St. Mary’s Chapter, All Saints’
  Episcopal Church
St. Timothy Roman Catholic
  Congregation

In-Kind Donors and  
Sponsors
Matt Burkhardt
Comcast Cable Corporation
Common Market
Frederick News-Post
Grove Public Relations
Rob Jones
MOM’s Organic Market
Bob Moroney
Mike O’Grady/Advanced
  Computers & Electronics 
Uncle Ralph’s Cookies
Alex Valderrama
Wegmans Frederick

In Memoriam/In Honor Of
Joanne B. Arch�eld
�omas Barron
Elizabeth Brady
Catherine Cox
Gerald Crouch
Donna Dicks
Judith Elmer
Janet Kuhns
Rita McGowan
Gay Mullican
Freida Pryor
Frances Randall
Patricia Siedling
Carol Snapp & Bob Harris
Wanet Tyson

2014-2015  Donors

�ank You! We Couldn’t Have Done It Without You!


